
SYMPATHY: We offer our sympathy, prayers and support to the 
family, relatives and friends of  Bridget Earls Nee Hanrahan 
Clounlaheen & Shannon, Sinon (Siney) Talty Caherduff father of 
Patricia McCarthy Clounlaheen, Patricia Barry nee Gallery Tuam 
formly of Doonogan & Tuam, Aunt to the  McCarthy’s Clounlaheen  
buried during the week. May they Rest in Peace. 
JANUARY ANNIVERSARY MASSES:  Saturday 21st in Quilty 
Church.  Sunday 22nd in Mullagh & Coore Church. 
FEBRUARY ANNIVERSARY MASSES: Saturday 4th & Saturday 
18th in Quilty Church.  Sunday 5th & Sunday 19th in Mullagh & 
Coore Church. 
MARCH ANNIVERSARY MASSES: Saturday 4th & Saturday 18th in 
Quilty Church. Sunday 5th & Sunday 19th in Mullagh & Coore 
Church 
APRIL ANNIVERSARY MASSES: Saturday 1st & Saturday 22nd in 
Quilty Church. Sunday 2nd & Sunday 23rd in Mullagh & Coore 
Church 
Kilmurry Ibrickane GAA Senior & Ladies Club Bingo:  on Every 
Monday in Cooney's Quilty Tavern @8.30pm. All pages €100. All 
Welcome.. 
K.I.B. LOTTO : Lucky numbers for  02/01/2017 were  01,  09,  17,  
23.   No Jackpot Winners, Next Week Jackpot; €4,200 Lucky Dip: 
Є100 :  Patrick Cleary; Clounlaheen. Є20 : John Brew; c/o K.I.B,  
€20 :  Michael O’Halloran, c/o O’Looney’s.  Є20 :   Chrissie O’Keeffe; 
Mullagh. Є20 :   Jim Daly, c/o Jim Daly’s Bar €20 ;    O’Brien Gang;  
c/o O’Kelly’s Bar. This weeks Jackpot was ; €4,000 Next Week’s 
Venue ; “Moroney’s” Monday “09/01/2017”  Please Support Kilmurry 
IB. Sports lotto on  www.locallotto.ie. 
Circuit Training with Steve:  Get rid of the Christmas Turkey and 
Ham circuit training will start back in Mullagh Hall on Wednesday 
11th January.  €24 for 4 weeks, payable on Wednesday. 
The January draw for the Kilmurry Ibrickane GAA Club 
Development Fund (300 Club) took place on Monday the 2nd of 
January in Cooney’s, Quilty Tavern during the Clubs bingo night held 
every Monday night from 8.30pm.The 1st name drawn was Helen & 
Dennis McGrath; Finnurebeg Mullagh, who received €500 and the 
following 5 names drawn all received €100 each, Matt & Matthew 
Keating; Miltown, Alan Dickinson & Finbarr Murrihy; Quilty ,John 
Talty ; Knockliscrane Miltown, Michael Brogan; C/O Quilty Tavern, 
John Fitzgerald; Miltown. The next draw will take place on Monday 
the 5th of February. 
Diocesan Pilgrimage to Fatima and St. Anthony's Shrine. 
The Killaloe Diocese  is organising a once off pilgrimage to Fatima for 
the Centenary Year 2017 and a visit to the shrine of St. Anthony in 
Lisbon. The pilgrimage will be direct from Shannon Airport on Easter 
Monday 17th April , returning Friday 21st April. (Easter week) Cost 
€699  full board with €10 reduction for online booking to 
joewalshtours.ie. Booking forms also available from Fr Tom Ryan , 
pilgrimage Director  Shannon  061-364133 or Fr Brendan Quinlivan 
Ennis There are less than 90 places available on a first come basis. 
Next Year 2107 is the centenary Year of the apparitions in Fatima 
Portugal and Pope Francis announced during the week that he will 
go on pilgrimage to the shrine in May. 

Child Minder Available for after School Hours if interested please 
contact Roisin 083-1536177 
The Back to Education Initiative, Further Education and Training 
Centre, Clonroad Campus, Clonroad Business Park, Ennis, Co. 
Clare are currently recruiting for learners interested in courses in the 
Childcare area.  This QQI Level 4 Introductory programme prepares 
learners for working in a crèche or other Childcare settings. Modules 
on the programme include Child Development and Play, Nutrition 
and Healthy Options and Computer Applications.  This QQI Level 4 
programme aims to introduce learners to the knowledge and skills 
required to progress to further learning in Childcare at QQI Level 
5.  The programme will run on Monday evenings from 6pm – 9pm & 
Thursday 11 am – 4.30 pm. Commencing on 12th January 2017. 
Phone: 065-6843633 or Email: martina.crowleyhayes@lcetb.ie or 
Eilish.liddy@lcetb.ie 
Owen Moloney Tyre & Valeting Centre 086 8620927:  Offer full 
and mini valeting, tyres for all types of vehicles, batteries, wipers, 
light bulbs, detailing, carwash… Columbian and smokeless coal now 
available! Offers available on bulk buys.  Household gas and fire 
blocks also available. 
Open Invitation to a talk by Christy Kenneally on "Life after 
Suicide" at the Temple Gate Hotel, Ennis on Tuesday January 17th 
at 7.30 p.m. Christy Kenneally is well known for his work in the area 
of bereavement. The talk is sponsored by Clare Suicide 
Bereavement Support. 
January 8th is International Awareness Day for Human 
Trafficking. Human trafficking is one of the world's most shameful 
ills-a heartless violation of human rights in which lives are traded, 
sold, exploited, abused and ruined. We invite you to pray for the 
victims of this crime and to keep yourself informed of events and 
happenings in this important area of human rights.  
OIDHREACHT AN CHLÁIR presents in its annual Gala Concert 
Dervish, Ireland’s pre-eminent traditional Irish music band, featuring 
Cathy Jordan on Saturday January 14th 2017 at 8.30pm in the 
Armada Hotel, Spanish Point along with Martha & Geraldine Clancy, 
Fiachra MacGabhann and Rithim an Chláir (The Eugene Donnellan 
All-Ireland Set-dancing Champions), with Tim Dennehy as Fear a 
Tí . Tickets €20 available from Áras OaC (065-7085785) online at 
www.oac.ie or from local outlets. 
Ennis And Clare Branch of the Samaritans are holding 
Information Sessions at 7.30 p.m. to 10.00 p.m. on Tues. 10th & 
Thurs 12th January 2017 at Sunville, Kilrush Rd., Ennis for 
people who are interested in joining Samaritans.  No formal 
qualifications or specialised experience are required - anybody 
(18 years old and over) can become a Volunteer. 
Cancer Man 2 Man, men only meeting, Saturday 14th January, 
11am at Clare Cancer Support Centre, Kilnamona. Tel 087 6912396. 
Getting Married in 2017? Why not consider a Pre-Marriage Course 
in Esker, Athenry, in January or later? This course, from Friday night 
to Sunday lunch, is an approved course.  It comes highly 
recommended by couples who have experienced the 
weekend.  There are courses in January, March, June and October 
of 2017.  Find us on www.redemptoristsesker.ie/what we do,  or 
email info@redemptoristsesker.ie 

RIP MASS CARD’S RIP MASS CARD’S RIP MASS CARD’S RIP MASS CARD’S     

A small number of signed massed cards will be available in 

the Sacristy of each Church. This is to facilitate where 

funerals occur at weekends or out of Parish Office Hours. 
 

AN IRISH BLESSINGAN IRISH BLESSINGAN IRISH BLESSINGAN IRISH BLESSING    

May Neighbours respect you, 

Trouble neglect you, 

The Angels protect you, 

And Heaven accept you 

Parish Envelopes for 2016  
We thank you for taking a box of parish envelopes for 

collections for 2017.  If your envelopes are not in the Churches 
please contact the parish office. We really appreciate all your 
support to the different collections throughout the year. We 
would like to encourage our parishioners who support the 

basket collections to use the envelope system.  This is of great 
benefit in the Revenue Charity Tax Back Scheme. .  
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MASSES FOR THE COMING WEEK 

MULLAGH 
 

Sun.8th@11am James Howard 
    

Sun.8th@11am Blessing of the Newly Baptised 
 

Sun.15th@11am Special Intentions 
 

QUILTY 
 

Sat.7th@7pm  Patrick, Paddy, Biddy & Katie Downes 
   Patrick, Ivy & Michael Murrihy 
   Eric & Hilda Harper 
   Barbara Wooley 
   John & Agnes Burke (Station Road, Quilty) 
 

Sat.14th@7pm Special Intentions 
 

COORE 
 

Sun.8th@9.30am Mick & Susan Talty 
   Tom Talty 
   Joe & Josephine Talty 
   Jonathan Micoud 
   Michael, Nora, Michael Jnr, Catherine Fitzpatrick 
 

Sun.15th@9.30am Special Intentions 
 

Sunday 15/01/2017   MINISTRY OF THE WORD 
Mullagh 
Sun.15th@11am Mary Kate Clancy    
Quilty 
Sat.14th@7pm Anthony Murphy 
Coore 
Sun.15th@9.30am Patricia Rynne 
 

Eucharistic Ministers 
Mullagh 
Sun.15th@11am Patsy O’Brien & Mary T Lynch 
Quilty 
Sat.14th@7pm Agnes Collins & Peggy Morrissey 
Coore 
Sun.15th@9.30am Mary Tuttle & Breda Sexton 
 

ALTAR SERVERS 
 

MULLAGH 
Sun.15th@11am.    Group A 
QUILTY 
Sat.14th@7pm.    Group A 
COORE  
Sun.15th@9.30am.        Group B  
 

ROSARY ROTA 
 

Sat.7th Jan in Quilty at 7pm: Eddie Donnellan 
Sat.14th Jan in Quilty at 7pm: Anne O’Kelly 

Sat.21st Jan in Quilty at 7pm: Anthony Murphy 
Sat.28th Jan in Quilty at 7pm: Mary McCarthy 
Sat.4th Feb in Quilty at 7pm: Eddie Donnellan 

 

Blessing of newly baptised 
We welcome some of  the  babies baptised during  last year and their 

families to the 11am Mass this Sunday January 8th in Mullagh 
church. 

 

Mullagh Daily Masses Next Week  
  Mass  10 am Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday mornings. 

Thursday 2pm Mullagh Hall   

Parish Office opening Hours  
Monday Tuesday, Thursday & Friday from 9.30am to 2.30pm Closed 

Wednesday  
 

Meeting of the Parish Pastoral Council 
Tuesday 10th January at 8.30pm in Sacristy of Mullagh Church 

 

The Epiphany—January 8, 2017 
“God chose us before the world began to be holy.” God has chosen 

each person in Christ for a particular vocation. If he may be calling you 
to be holy through a vocation to the priesthood contact; 0862777139 

 

Mullagh Active Retirement Group  
Mass Mullagh Hall Thursday 2pm..  

 

As you may be aware I called a Public Meeting which was held 
in the Parish Hall in Mullagh last Tuesday night. Following notices in our 
own Parish Newsletter, the Clare Champion and Clare People , I am 
delighted to tell you that 39 people attended.  An honest, balanced and 
quite pragmatic debate ensued on the Slieve Callan Fund as well as 

the various projects that could be proposed and undertaken in the future 
to enhance our Parish. 

 

Both sides of the Slieve Callan Fund Debate were discussed but 
ultimately it was proposed that a decision had to be made as the other 
Parishes involved Miltown Malbay, Inagh- Kilnamona and Kilmaley had 
all moved on with their individual projects. It was made quite clear as 
well that if Kilmurry Ibrickane opted not to take the money, then that 
money would subsequently be distributed to the three other Parishes. 

 

David Dillon and John Joe Ryan were appointed Tellers and the private 
vote ended decisively in favour of accepting the money.  Those in 

Favour were 31, Against 4, Abstentions 2, Spoiled 2 
 

Subsequently a Kilmurry-Ibrickane Development Committee was 
formed.  It's dual purpose role will be to evaluate any proposals involving 
a Capitol Project that an individual or organization within the Parish 

would like to suggest to the Committee for Funding. More details of this 
procedure will become available in a few weeks time. It's other role will 
be to assess (independent of the Slieve Callan Fund) ways and means 

of developing projects in the Parish. 
 

The Committee Members are as follows; Aoife O'Riordan, John Brew, 
Brian Cooney, Timmy Donnellan, Martin Sexton, Kevin Killeen, Fergal 
Hehir, Johnny Daly, John Talty, John O'Dwyer, Michael Considine, 
Aidan Moloney, Michael Talty, James Sexton, Marty Morrissey 

 

It was decided that I would act as Chairman, James Sexton as 
Secretary and other Officer roles could be filled in time. 

 

The Kilmurry - Ibrickane Development Committee  will meet at the 
beginning of February and following that meeting, the process of 

proposing projects for potential funding will be explained to everyone 
through various outlets including and primarily through our Parish 

Newsletter. All proposals will be welcome and will be discussed by the 
Committee. 

Happy New Year to all my fellow Parishioners  
Marty Morrissey 

 

Post Code: 

V95 TH52 

Last Year in our parish….  
we had 36 children baptised.  

28 children received Holy Communion for the first time.  
31 were Confirmed on Pentecost Sunday, 
there were 34 funerals of our loved ones.  

38 marriages took place in the parish , five of these were locals.  
As Christmas comes to a close we know that Emmanuel, God is there 

for us in the good days and in the sad days 


